
February 14, 2012 

 

RE: File # 12-000964 

 

Dear City Council members, 

 

We would like to express our support of the variances that were granted by the Council for the 

proposed parking lot at 1170 Selby Ave for Pizza Luce. 

 

Pizza Luce has been a good neighbor to us and have always responded when we approach them with 

issues or concerns.  Many neighbors have expressed concerns about customer parking and we see that 

Pizza Luce is again trying to be a good neighbor by finding a way to provide additional off-street parking. 

 

We are glad to have them in the neighborhood hope that you will deny this appeal.  We would much 

rather see the lot at 1170 Selby be put to use and be improved with new fencing and lighting than have 

it sit as a vacant lot. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

Ellen and David Tzeutschler 

1192 Dayton Ave 

St Paul MN 55104 









Dear Councilmember Carter - 

I understand that the St. Paul City Council will be taking up the request for variances 

from Pizza Luce for the proposed parking lot on Selby Avenue this Wednesday. I live at 

1121 Hague Avenue - about a block and a half to the east and one block to the south of 

Pizza Luce.  

I attended the community meeting on January 31 and know that some of my neighbors 

are opposed to the approval of the variances and thus the parking lot. At that same 

meeting, I heard comments by staff of and consultants for Pizza Luce regarding their 

efforts to respond to neighborhood concerns. I also heard support for the variances, with 

safety conditions suggested, from my neighbors.  

Below is the message I sent to the Union Park District Council later the evening of 

January 31. I understand that the variance requests have been approved by Union Park 

and that Pizza Luce has continued to work closely with the neighbors immediately to the 

west of the lot.  

I am unable to attend the Council meeting on Wednesday, February 15, but I want you 

and your colleagues on the City Council to be aware of my support of Pizza Luce's 

request. Pizza Luce has responded to the concerns expressed by neighbors, particularly 

those to the immediate west of the lot, carefully and considerately. At this point, it is 

prudent to move forward and allow Pizza Luce to develop the proposed parking lot. It is 

my hope that the Council will approve the request for variances. 

Sincerely, 

Kathy Mann Arnott 

1121 Hague Avenue, St. Paul, MN 55104 

651-225-4447 

 

---------- Forwarded message ---------- 

From: Kathy Mann Arnott <klmannarnott@gmail.com> 

Date: Tue, Jan 31, 2012 at 10:03 PM 

Subject: Pizza Luce proposed parking lot 

To: anne@unionparkdc.org 

Cc: Margaret Jones <margaretjones1181@gmail.com>, LHCC-Director 

<lexham@lexham.org>, sarah@unionparkdc.org 

 

 

Good evening Anne - 

 

I attended the meeting this evening regarding the variance request by Pizza Luce to 

construct a parking lot at 1170 Selby. I write to express my support for the necessary 

variances. Pizza Luce has been a significant, positive addition to our neighborhood. As a 

proud city dweller, I am encouraged by the development and growth of small businesses 

in my neighborhood. I value having Pizza Luce within a five minute walk of my home. In 

fact, I would welcome the addition of a coffee shop, bakery, neighborhood grocer, dry 

cleaner, etc. nearby.  

 

When Pizza Luce announced plans to build a restaurant on Selby Avenue, I was 

delighted. I knew then, as I know now, that having small businesses in my neighborhood 



is good for the economic growth of my community. And Pizza Luce has proven to be a 

good neighbor in Lex-Ham on macro- and micro-levels. Tonight I heard that Pizza Luce's 

immediate neighbors have been more than satisfied by the responsiveness and 

attentiveness Pizza Luce has given to their comments and concerns. I also know that 

Pizza Luce has been a good neighbor to the Lex-Ham Community Council - contributing 

gift certificates to community events, spaghetti sauce to our annual spaghetti dinner and 

much more. Pizza Luce has created an attractive addition to Selby Avenue with their 

clean and dynamic store front, plantings, pink dinosaur and more.  

 

The creation of more off-street parking can only assist our neighborhood. The plans as 

proposed by Pizza Luce are thoughtful and have considered the immediate neighbors. 

Consideration to fence height, greening, lighting, etc. has been done in meaningful 

conversation with the immediate neighbors. I sense a receptiveness by the Pizza Luce 

representatives to safety improvements as proposed by the meeting attendees.  

 

I hope that Union Park will add their support to the variance request made by Pizza Luce 

to the city. I wholeheartedly endorse their requests and firmly believe that their track 

record as a good neighbor will continue as they move forward on the construction of the 

new parking lot. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Kathy Mann Arnott 

651-470-3383 
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